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Thank you Mr. Co-Chair,

We would like to make a brief statement regarding our concern about the lack of progress to date in Mandate Review and express our hope that we can now make rapid progress on this vital task, consistent with decisions of our leaders and the Outcome Document.

Since the establishment of the General Assembly Informal Plenary on Mandate Review at the end of last year there has been some 20 meetings of the Plenary, including 12 previous informal consultations. Of these 20 meetings, 5 or so specifically addressed the 10 thematic groups analyzed in the Secretary-General’s Report (A/60//733). Three were meetings of the Working Group established recently by the Plenary to deal exclusively with the mandates five years and older, not renewed - a mere 4 percent of the mandates in the Registry.

During the meetings of the Plenary addressing the 10 thematic groups, Member States tabled some 100 proposals. The United States tabled some 40 proposals. In addition, the Co-Chairs also circulated a paper prepared by the Secretariat, at the request of the Member States, identifying a significant number of other proposals relating to the consolidation or reduction of reports. Notably, no action, I repeat no action, has been taken on any of these proposals.

In the Working Group on the 4 percent of mandates, the G-77 identified 69 completed mandates while the United States identified some 200 completed mandates, including the 69 identified by the Group of 77. The United States proposed that these mandates be taken off the Registry, or put aside, for the purposes of the review. In addition, the Government of Japan tabled two substantive proposals. One or both of these proposals had been previously tabled by the United States, the Government of Japan and other states during the Informal Plenary sessions.

Unfortunately, no real review of actual, live, substantive mandates has occurred during these many months since the Outcome Document. Indeed, there has been a refusal by some states throughout these months to consider dealing with mandates five years and older and renewed - 96 percent of the mandates - unless certain conditions were met, relating to politically sensitive mandates and allocation of any resulting savings. As we have said in the past, there is no basis in the Outcome Document for excluding 96 percent of the mandates. 

The only result of our efforts to date is a decision to put aside 66 of the 69 mandates identified by the G-77. This is roughly 15 percent of the 392 mandates that are five years and older and not renewed, and a miniscule portion of the 9000 or so mandates in the Registry.

We hope that we can now build on the work done and move forward to complete our review by the end of 2006 as provided in the Outcome Document. This is a very large task, indeed. A way forward has been proposed by the Co-Chairs in their letter to the President of the General Assembly (PGA), which has been reiterated in the PGA’s letter of last evening to Member States, following extensive consultations by the PGA with Member States. We welcome the letters of the Co-Chairs and the PGA. While we may have questions or concerns relating to the Interim Report of the Co-Chairs or the letter of the PGA, we believe these concerns can be addressed as we develop concrete language for a resolution to be adopted by tomorrow providing a roadmap for completing the review of mandates. In this regard, we cannot stress too much the need to seek to complete that review by the end of 2006, as provided in the Outcome Document.

Once again, we welcome the ideas contained in the letters of the Co-Chairs and the PGA concluding our review of the 4 percent mandates in the next few weeks and then expanding our consideration to conclude all mandates-including any mandates in the 4 percent that were not addressed within that period. 

We look forward to working with our colleagues in making rapid progress in this critical task.


Thank You 
Mr. Co-Chair

